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June 22, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
Attached is a proposed ordinance authorizing the county to enter into a new Interlocal Agreement with Valley Communications Center (VCC).  The VCC is located in Kent, Washington, and is the Regional 9-1-1 Center that provides emergency communications services to communities of South King County.  VCC is responsible for answering emergency 9-1-1 calls and dispatching resources such as police officers, firefighters and paramedics to citizens requiring assistance.  The service area spans from Seattle’s southern border to a few blocks south of the Pierce County line and from Vashon Island to the foothills of the Cascade Mountain Range.  
Under the Interlocal Agreement, three activities are authorized.

1. King County will act as the 800 MHz Emergency Communications Radio System maintenance service provider for VCC.  

2. The Interlocal Agreement will allow for the establishment of a joint project to replace the South Loop Microwave (SLM) system which is jointly owned with VCC.  The SLM is the microwave radio transport medium that links the KC 800 MHz Emergency Radio System together allowing public safety and general government radio traffic calls to be routed throughout the county via a central switch and controller located on Capital Hill in Seattle.  Within the SLM project, it will allow the county to receive reimbursement for monies expended in replacing the Microwave System.  

3. The Interlocal Agreement will allow for other radio services to be provided to VCC by King County on a work order basis.

On August 26, 2008, King County entered into an agreement with the Washington State Military Department to replace the aging SLM System for $1,935,995 in grant funds.  King County and VCC share ownership of the Microwave System on a 70% - 30% ratio.  Funding for this SLM System project comes from multiple sources, including two grants and use of CIP funding, as indicated in the following:

· Public Safety Interoperable Communications (PSIC) Grant
$
1,935,995

· Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) Grant
$
272,250

· CIP funding
$
753,024

The PSIC grant requires a 20% local funding match, which is calculated at 20% of the total funding associated with the grant (i.e., grant award plus local match).  Therefore, for the PSIC program, expenditures are expected to be $2,419,994 (the sum of the $1,935,995 grant award and the $483,999 local match, wit the match representing 20% of $2,419,994).  The local match requirement is then divided between King County and VCC according to the ownership ratio of the system, resulting in match obligations of $338,799 for King County and $145,200 from VCC.  By entering into this agreement, the county will be authorized to receive $145,200 from VCC to cover their portion of the required local match to the grant.

Council approval of this Ordinance and Interlocal Agreement will provide a vehicle for financial support of the current Emergency Radio System maintenance and replacement of capital funds in the OIRM Capital Improvement Fund.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive
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